CHAIRMAN Amy L. Ignatius

COMMISSIONERS Michael D. Harrington Robert R. Scott

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Debra A. Howland

THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE



PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

June 12, 2012

Debra A. Howland – Executive Director New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10 Concord NH 03301

Re: DT 07-011 Northern New England Telephone Operations LLC d/b/a

FairPoint Communications – NNE Broadband Expansion Project

Staff Response

Dear Ms. Howland:

Please find enclosed Staff's response to the Broadband Expansion Project proposal submitted to the Commission on June 6, 2012 by Northern New England Telephone Operations LLC d/b/a FairPoint Communications – NNE.

Please contact me with any questions about this submission

Sincerely,

Matthew J. Fossum Staff Attorney

TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964

Tel. (603) 271-2431

FAX (603) 271-3878

Website: www.puc.nh.gov

